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National Merchant Marine Personnel Advisory Committee 
Seeks New Members 

The Office of Merchant Mariner Credentialing is seeking applications for 11 membership 
positions on the National Merchant Marine Personnel Advisory Committee (NMERPAC).  The 
vacancies include three marine educators who represent maritime training institutions other 
than academies (one may represent the small vessel industry), two individuals who represent 
shipping companies employed in ship operation management, two individuals who represent 
the general public, and four U.S. citizens holding a valid merchant mariner credential.  The 
vacancies for credentialed mariners are:  a deck officer with an endorsement as master of 
towing vessels and an endorsement for inland or river route of limited or unlimited tonnage 
and if possible, representing labor; a credentialed rating endorsed as able bodied seaman; two 
credentialed engineering officers, of which one shall represent management, and (1) one shall 
be endorsed as chief engineer of unlimited horsepower and (2) one shall be endorsed as either 
chief engineer of limited horsepower or designated duty engineer. 

NMERPAC advises the Secretary of the Department of Homeland Security through the 
Commandant of the United States Coast Guard on matters relating to personnel in the United 
States Merchant Marine including the training, qualifications, certification, documentation, 
and fitness of mariners.  Those interested in NMERPAC membership will need to submit a 
cover letter, résumé detailing relevant experience, and brief (two-three paragraph) biography 
written in third-person perspective, as detailed in the federal register notice.  Applicants 
interested in representing the general public must also complete a Confidential Financial 
Disclosure Report (OGE Form 450).  The federal register notice is available online at:  Federal 
Register :: National Merchant Marine Personnel Advisory Committee; Vacancies. 

Interested applicants should contact Ms. Megan Johns Henry at (571) 610-3303 or 
megan.c.johns@uscg.mil with any questions or feedback, including requests for the 
Confidential Financial Disclosure Report (OGE Form 450).  Completed applications must be 
received on or before October 1, 2024. 

Sincerely, 

/M. Medina/ 

Mayte Medina 
Chief, Office of Merchant Mariner Credentialing 
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